# **Beausejour Curling Club**

# **November 2023 Newsletter**

The 2023/2024 curling season is underway and we have a few things to update you on. Note that this newsletter is being sent out using our updated email list. If you are still receiving this email and you are not curling this year, please let us know and we'll make sure you are removed from the list. On the other side, if any of your team-mates do not receive this email, please have them send an email to <a href="mailto:beausejourcurlingclub@gmail.com">beausejourcurlingclub@gmail.com</a> and we can make sure we have their address correct.

#### Registration:

Thank you to everyone who attended early registration and/or registered on the first week of curling. It makes the registration coordinators job so much easier when we don't have to chase people for payments. Registration payments are now past-due (deadline was Nov 1) so please make sure any outstanding fees are paid ASAP. This includes your post-dated bond cheques. If you don't have a chequebook, you can pay your bond by cash or etransfer and we will refund that amount in the spring if you do a volunteer duty.

### **Volunteer Opportunities:**

We have some volunteer jobs available in the next little while.

- Wednesday, Nov 8 this is short notice but we need a bartender for Ladies league on Wednesday Nov 8 (6:45 pm to close). Please contact Jarrett at sipowers@mymts.net if you are able to do this.
- Masters Mens Zones Nov 13-15. We are looking for bartenders for the following shifts (Smart Serve certification required). This is a daytime only event so these are all daytime shifts. Please email Jarrett at sjpowers@mymts.net to signup for these shifts.
  - Monday 11 am to 2 pm
  - Monday 2 pm to 5 pm
  - o Tuesday 11 am to 2 pm
  - Tuesday 2 pm to 5 pm
  - Wednesday 11 am to close (only one draw on Wednesday)
- Dec 15 bartender volunteer the SunGro Centre Christmas party is being held in our lounge and in exchange
  for providing a volunteer bartender (again, Smart Serve certification required), the club will receive the proceeds
  from the bar sales. Shift starts about 5:45 pm and runs for a couple of hours. Please email the club at
  <a href="mailto:beausejourcurlingclub@gmail.com">beausejourcurlingclub@gmail.com</a> to signup for this shift.

More opportunities for various bonspiels will be posted in the lower lounge as the events get closer so please check the bulletin board there regularly. We will also post volunteer requests on our Facebook page and website as they come up.

## Lockers:

We still have a few lockers available for rent in both the mens and ladies locker rooms. Please contact Chrys at <a href="mailto:curlingreg2023@gmail.com">curlingreg2023@gmail.com</a> if you are interested in a locker. Cost is \$20. Do not put a lock on a locker until you have paid for it and confirmed the number.

Thank you from the Board of Directors of the Beausejour Curling Club.